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Tom Segar, vice president for Student Affairs, gave opening remarks about the Student Affairs 
Division.  
 
Dr. Segar and Kevin Mathe, director of stewardship and scholarships for the Foundation for 
IUP, provided a presentation on scholarships at IUP. The scholarship statistics show that 
before the 2020-21 academic year, less than 20 percent of new, first-time students received 
institutional aid. In fall 2024, 89 percent of new, first-time students were offered renewable 
merit scholarships.   
 
A Centralized Scholarship Committee strategically leverages all available scholarship resources 
across campus and determines the awarding timing and policies. Details of the IUP Admissions 
scholarships and Foundation for IUP scholarships were presented. The life cycle of a foundation 
scholarship was reviewed, and scholarships within various areas across campus were 
discussed.  
 
The foundation scholarship statistics for the 2023-24 academic year show that 1,658 students 
received $4.1 million in donor-funded scholarships, and 99.1 percent of available endowed 
scholarships were awarded. The presentation concluded with information on scholarship 
stewardship. 
 
Dr. Segar reported that a resolution of commendation for the women’s swimming team will be 
presented at the public meeting. 
 
RESOLUTION OF COMMENDATION FOR IUP WOMEN’S SWIMMING 

WHEREAS, the IUP women’s swimming program placed third at the 2025 Pennsylvania State 
Athletic Conference (PSAC) Championships, with 906.5 points over four days of competition in 
York, Pennsylvania; 

WHEREAS, freshman Gem Crittenden earned Most Outstanding Swimmer honors at the PSAC 
Championships, with two individual titles, two relay titles, and three more podium finishes; 
was named PSAC West Freshman of the Year; and competed in the NCAA Division II 
Swimming and Diving Championships in Indianapolis in the 400 individual medley and 200 
butterfly; 

WHEREAS, sophomore Kasha Stokes was named PSAC West Athlete of the Year; captured 
two individual titles and two relay titles at the PSAC Championships; competed in the NCAA 
Division II Swimming and Diving Championships in the 100 and 200 backstroke; and broke the 
PSAC record in the 200 backstroke, earning All-America Honorable Mention; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the IUP Council of Trustees commends Kasha 
Stokes and Gem Crittenden of the women’s swimming program for their accomplishments 
during the 2024-25 season. 

The Student Affairs Committee recommends that the resolution of commendation for 
IUP women’s swimming be approved, and I so move. 

This concludes my report. 
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